Sibton Parish Council

An Extra-Ordinary Meeting of the Parish Council was held at Sibton Pre-
School Covered Area on Tuesday, August 10th 2021 at 7pm.

Minutes:
Present:
Clir. A. Dale (Chair); Clir. A. Cable and Clir. D. Sims:

Also Present:

Paul Widdowson (Clerk):

1) Apologies:

The apologies from CliIr. A. Candler and ClIr. S. Lear were accepted.
Clir. A. Levett-Scrivener was not present at the meeting.

2) To receive Declarations of Interest: Councillors to declare any

Pecuniary or Non-Pecuniary Interests. Members may subsequently

declare an interest at any point in the meeting.

There were no Declarations of Interest.

3) Requests for dispensations:

There were no Requests for Dispensations.

4) Planning Matters: To discuss and agree the following planning matters:

Proposal: Change of use of existing former stables into ancillary residential
accommodation, provision of 3 no. new roof lights, new side entry door, alterations
to existing entry door.

Address: The Old Vicarage, Yoxford Road, Sibton, Suffolk. IP17 2NB

Ref: DC/21/3277/FUL

The Parish Council approved the planning application.

Proposer: CllIr. D. Sims: Seconder:  Clir. A. Cable:

Proposal: Wooden framed lean to building to house disabled toilet and child toilet
and wash and basins.

Address: The Old School House, Yoxford Road, Sibton, Suffolk. IP17 2LU

Ref: DC/21/2733/FUL

The Parish Council approved the planning application.

Proposer: CllIr. A. Cable: Seconder:  Clir. D. Sims:
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5) Footpath in Pouy Street:

After a long discussion where a path has crumbled into the river and stopped water
supplies to residents, Clir. S. Lear said that she had contacted Suffolk Highways
and was trying to contact the Environment Agency. She said that she was waiting
for a response and was providing County and District S. Burroughes with the
details.

6) Verge Trimming:

It was noted that the verges badly need trimming especially in some places to look
at asking a person to cut back the verges. The Clerk said that this was normally
the remit of the Suffolk Highways and he would check the power for the Parish
Council to trim verges.

7) Clerk’s Report, Correspondence and Donations:

The Clerk said that he received a letter regarding the Sizewell C Consultation and
reported that he had heard nothing from the insurers.

8) Cheques and Receipts:

There were no payments or receipts.

Clir. A. Dale reported that the Village sign had been taken down to be repainted
and refurbished. He said that the repaint would cost around £180-£200 as the time
was being given free but he believed that the cost of a new sign would be around
£10 000.

The Meeting ended at 8-15pm.
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